
 

 

 

                                                         Town Council Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday October 10th, 2018 

Roll Call:  Michael Perkins, Chairman  Dana Wrigley  Robert Nutting 
    Donald Borman   Harold Buzzell 
 
Others:  Gary Bowman, Town Manager  Janice Porter, Town Clerk 
  Meg Robbins, Morning Sentinel Reporter 

 

Business Agenda: 

1. It was moved by Dana Wrigley seconded by Robert Nutting and voted 5-0 approving the 

minutes of the meetings held on September 19th, 2018, and signing the disbursement 

warrant. 

2. It was moved by Donald Borman seconded by Robert Nutting and voted 5-0 to place the 

proceeds from the sale of 97 Church Street into the Municipal Building reserve                                  

account. 

3. It was moved by Dana Wrigley seconded by Harold Buzzell and voted 5-0 to post the 

proposed taxi cab ordinance.  Further information will be available at the next Council 

meeting relative to concerns of the council.  Councilor Borman requested further 

verification pertaining to “Section 6 – Required Inspections”.  He asked what criteria is being  

followed when the Police Chief conducts the vehicle inspections prior to issuing a license to 

the operator.   

4. It was moved by  Dana Wrigley seconded by Robert Nutting and voted 5-0 to approve the 

second reading of the amendments to the General Assistance ordinance as proposed by 

Department of Human Services. 

5. It was moved by Donald Borman seconded by Harold Buzzell and voted 5-0 to appoint Mark 

Stevens, as alternate member,  to the Planning Board (term expiring June 2021). 

6. It was moved by Dana Wrigley seconded by Harold Buzzell and voted 5-0 to approve the 

Sewer Commitment in the amount of  $139,588.76 for the user period July 1st thru 

September 30, 2018. 

7. It was moved by Dana Wrigley seconded by Robert Nutting and voted 5-0 to approve the 

sewer abatement, for property located at 24 Center Street,  in the amount of $1,110.00.  

Town sewer billing records show that starting in June 2011 through the current billing; the 



home was charged for two (2) sewer units.  Verification from the Assessor’s records 

confirmed that this is a single family dwelling along with the owner stating that his current 

business is not conducted within the home.   

Adjournment:  It was moved by Harold Buzzell seconded by Dana Wrigley and voted 5-0 to 

adjourn at 6:30 pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


